
 

 

October 17th, 2019 

 

Mayor and Councillors 

City of Burnaby 

4949 Canada Way 

Burnaby, B.C. 

V5G 1M2 

 

Dear Mayor Hurley and City Councillors, 

 

I am writing regarding 6438 Byrnepark Dr., Burnaby, Rezoning Reference #18-09 to ask you to 

cancel this rezoning application to Polygon in its entirety. Instead I ask you to use this public land for 

public good and build affordable housing including partnering with non-profits, with the Community 

Land Trust, or Co-op Housing Federation for affordable co-op or rental housing. 

 

I remain dismayed regarding the giveaway to Polygon on the above mentioned piece of property on 

public land in Burnaby. As I understand it, the proposed changes to this rezoning application are: 

 

  20 rental units added at rates 20% below CMHC average. 

  Giveaway to Polygon for an additional 27,641 square feet of density at 5900 Olive in 

Metrotown for more private profit 

  An offer to  provide 15% of residents a 2-zone transit pass for 1 year 

 

These minor revisions are about trying to provide a better look for the city, while giving Polygon 

massive amounts of private profit at 5900 Olive with minimal public benefit. Public land must be used 

for public good and this falls far short of that test. 

 

If this was private land, these proposed 20 rental units would be the bare minimum required, but it is 

not; this is public land that is trying to be sold for private profit at the public's loss.  

 

Thank you to Councillor Jordan for stepping up and indicating this sale should be cancelled. This is a 

good first step, but we need another 4 councillors to agree to vote against this project and cancel the 

sale of public land for more private profit. The City of Burnaby is wealthy enough. Time to use our 

savings to build homes for the community, to use public land for the public good. 

 

I ask you Mayor and Councillors to consider the following: 

 

This is public land, being sold to a private developer for more luxury condos. There are numerous 

alternate options to provide vastly more affordable housing on public land, including partnering with 

non-profits, the Community Land Trust, or Co-op Housing Federation for vastly more affordable co-op 

or rental housing. I recognize the City has made a commitment for 1400 units in 2021, but lets make 

many many more. We need literally thousands of affordable homes for people. Lets start with this 

rezoning. 

 

This updated proposal includes a massive density giveaway to the developer for a site in Metrotown in 

exchange for a meagre 20 rental units. If city land is to be sold, there must be significant public benefit 

received from the sale; instead the City thought it was a good idea to create a massive giveaway to the 



developer in exchange for the optics of "gaining" 20 rental units. Lets retake this space back in its 

entirety, and stop the giveaway on 5900 Olive in Metrotown. 

 

Public land should be used for public benefit, especially in the middle of an ongoing housing crisis. 

This land must remain under public control to guarantee long-term affordability, which will be lost 

forever if this proposal to sell the land and build out-of-reach luxury condos for private profit goes 

ahead. 

 

Lastly, we are in the midst of a climate crisis.  Only two weeks ago I saw the massive Climate Strike 

protests demanding action on climate change, yet this proposal still aims to destroy a forest and build 

very large amounts of parking and encourage more polluting private vehicle trips, when this land is 

close to a very frequent bus (100) and Edmonds Skytrain station. It seems to me, a slightly 

disingenuous math being done in the updated proposal. In the updated proposal it states there is a 

"reduction" in on-site parking even though 194 spaces were proposed initially, and there is still 194 

spaces in the updated proposal. I am not sure of the reduction on anything there. 

 

The City of Burnaby declared a climate emergency last month, yet this proposal, with it's carbon 

intensive construction, destruction of forest, and subsidizing of polluting private vehicles flies in 

complete opposition to that emergency.  

 

I ask you to cancel this rezoning application to Polygon in its entirety. Instead I ask you to use this 

public land for the public good and build affordable housing including partnering with non-profits, the 

Community Land Trust, or Co-op Housing Federation for affordable co-op or rental housing. 

 

Thank you 

Cathy Griffin 

21-8400 Forest Grove Drive 

Burnaby, B.C 

V5A 4B7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


































